
IFUT ballot result on Croke Park 2 due Monday afternoon 
 

Sunday, April 14th, 2013 
 
 
The count on the ballot by the 2,000 plus members of the Irish Federation of 

University Teachers (IFUT) on the revised Croke Park proposals begins at 2pm on 

Monday April 15th, with a  result expected by mid-afternoon. 

 

A substantial ‘No’ vote is expected, according to IFUT General Secretary, Mike 

Jennings.  

 

The union’s National Executive had previously decided unanimously to recommend a 

‘No’ vote to members in the ballot. 
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